

# Liverpool College PRIMARY NEWSLETTER





# Friday 5th September 2025

# Welcome back to a new School Year

A special welcome to our new Reception.



Well done to all the Pre-Prep and Prep School children for settling back into school so quickly and following all the new routines so well.

## Welcome to our new staff member

Mrs Fisher - Reception 2 Teacher

# A few reminders for the start of the new term

Mrs Pease is usually on gate duty - before and after school. For any other messages please email <a href="mailto:primaryadmin@liverpoolcollege.org.uk">primaryadmin@liverpoolcollege.org.uk</a>

- Pupils may bring a healthy snack to eat at morning break. This must be fresh or dried fruit/ vegetables ONLY.
- All medication and inhalers must be handed to Mrs Herron and Mrs Fraser
- Please bring in a NAMED water bottle.
   Water is always available during lunch.
- Please make sure that ALL uniform and PE kit is named as we already have a ridiculous amount of brand-new uniform that we have no way of knowing who the owners are! There are over 595 pupils in our school and it is impossible to track down un-named uniform/kit. This includes shoes/trainers/ pumps/boot bags.

PLEASE CHECK THAT ALL
KIT/UNIFORM IS NAMED THIS
WEEKEND

- On Games Day and PE days pupils are to wear <u>full tracksuit</u> with polo shirt or rugby shirt underneath.
- All pupils in Years 3-11 will be required to wear a house cord on their blazer pocket. The College will provide these for your child and they will be issued next week. Pupils have until the end of September to stitch on these strips to their blazer.
- No mobile phones are permitted in school.
- <u>Parking</u>: please be considerate and keep our children safe.
- Homework will be displayed on Seesaw.
- Prep Activities take place during the school day between 3.15 - 4.00 p.m. on Tuesday.



- There are a number of Prep pupils with nut allergies. This can be mild or quite severe - even to the point of merely touching a nut or breathing the air around one can cause a problem for a child.
- Can I ask parents to ensure that, as far as possible, the snack that they give their child for school does not contain nuts. We have asked all staff/children in the Prep school to be vigilant about this.
- If your child has a nut allergy and requires piriton or an epipen, please ensure that both of these medications are in school and up to date. Thank you for your co-operation.

Year	Arrival	Finish	Exit
Tear	Allivai	Time	LAIC
Reception	From 8.15am Queens Drive. Children must be in by 8.25am	3.25pm	Ibbotson's Lane
Year 1	From 8.15am Queens Drive. Children must be in by 8.25am	3.25pm	Queens Drive Gate
Year 2	From 8.15am Queens Drive. Children must be in by 8.25am	3.25pm	Queens Drive Gate
Year 3	From 8.15am Queens Drive. Children must be in by 8.25am	Mon, Weds, Thurs 3.15pm Tues 4pm	Prep Gate
Year 4	From 8.15am Queens Drive. Children must be in by 8.25am	Mon, Weds, Thurs 3.15pm Tues 4pm	Prep Car Park Gate
Year 5	From 8.15am Queens Drive. Children must be in by 8.25am	Mon, Weds, Thurs 3.15pm Tues 4pm	Bungalow gate, Queens Drive
Year 6	From 8.15am Queens Drive. Children must be in by 8.25am	Mon, Weds, Thurs 3.15pm Tues 4pm	Afterschool gate, Queens Drive

 In addition to Activities during the school day, the following After School Clubs take place - Choir, Sew Arty\*, Football & Drama\* (\*payable)

Activity	Start date	Age range	Cost	Contact
Mon <i>C</i> hoir 3.15-4.15pm	08/9/ 25	Y2-6 (open to all pupils)	Free	Miss Clark, Music Coordinator eclark@liverp oolcollege.org. uk
Tue Orchestra 4-5pm	09/9/ 25	Y3-6 (after discuss ion with Miss Clark)	Free	Miss Clark, Music Coordinator eclark@liverp oolcollege.org sewarty2018 @outlook.com. uk
Tue	09/09/ 25	У2	£45.50 for 7 weeks	
Wed	10/9/ 25	У3-6	£45.50 for 7 weeks	sewarty2018 @outlook.com
Fri Drama 3.30-4.30pm	12/9/ 25	У3-6	10 weeks £125.00	Sherril Parsons yula.biz/livcol

# Important Notice to ALL Parents/Carers

If child is being collected by another friend/family member, it is very important that you contact school either by phone or email Mrs Fraser or Mrs Herron



Happy Hedgehog Multisport After School Club. 3.30pm-4.30pm Mondays - Y5&6

Wednesday - Y3&4 Thursdays - Y1&2

If you would like to book your child onto this club please

visit www.happyhedgehogsports.com

## Headteacher's Award

Well done to the following pupils who were given

Headteacher's Award certificates this week.

Hedaya B, Hussain A, Arly C-W, Aubrey, Charlie J, Phoebe T, George L, Shmookh K, Jude D, Bella M, Jaydell W, Josh E, Skye D, Patrick W, Ethan E, Felix C, William G-B, Juliet D, Ilaria M, Finn B, Zachary R, Mary W, Duane T-J, Philip L, Austin C, Elise K, Elodie P, Remy R, Tobias S, Caitlin G, Areej H, Jacob Q

# Attendance for week commencing 3<sup>rd</sup> September 2025

Reception	100 % 😊
Year 1	97.8 % 😊
Year 2	97.3 % 😊
Year 3	96.0 %
Year 4	97.1 %
Year 5	97.0 %
Year 6	96.7 %



Well done to
Reuben who did a
Triathlon in the
summer for a
charity called
Caring for Life.
He raised £1000!
This money will go
towards new
housing for
vulnerable adults
who require safe

and supported homes. Reuben did 50m swim, 9km cycle and 3km run!

For day to day issues, please contact your child's form teacher, by email (see below) at an appropriate time of day, as staff are very busy in the mornings preparing for a very busy school day. Do not email late at night or for information that has already been shared. Staff may take up to 3 working days to reply.

F-	
R1	natikinson@liverpoolcollege.org.uk
R2	efisher@liverpoolcollege.org.uk
R3	lahunter@liverpoolcollege.org.uk
1P	alowe@liverpoolcollege.org.uk hsaleh@liverpoolcollege.org.uk
1Q	cchilds@liverpoolcollege.org.uk
1R	gridley@liverpoolcollege.org.uk hwilliams@liverpoolcollege.org.uk
2P	ktyrer@liverpoolcollege.org.uk
2Q	jfinnegan@liverpoolcollege.org.uk salam@liverpoolcollege.org.uk
2R	afee@liverpoolcollege.org.uk rgallagher@liverpoolcollege.org.uk
3P	gchalmers@liverpoolcollege.org.uk
3Q	armoore@liverpoolcollege.org.uk
3R	ghaigh@liverpoolcollege.org.uk ktaylor@liverpoolcollege.org.uk
4P	datkinson@liverpoolcollege.org.uk
4Q	nhoward@liverpoolcollege.org.uk ebygroves@liverpoolcollege.org.uk
4R	jware@liverpoolcollege.org.uk
5P	gdevine@liverpoolcollege.org.uk
5Q	<u>Iskates@liverpoolcollege.org.uk</u>
5R	nfrees@liverpoolcollge.org.uk
6P	pstamper@liverpoolcollege.org.uk
6Q	hbrooke@liverpoolcollege.org.uk
6R	lwhittaker@liverpoolcollege.org.uk

# Dates for your Diary

11 <sup>th</sup> Sept	Year 6 Parent's Meeting
23 <sup>rd</sup> – 26 <sup>th</sup>	Book Fair
Sept	
24 <sup>th</sup> Sept	Individual school photograph
1 <sup>st</sup> October	EYFS Open Evening for Reception
	2026
7 <sup>th</sup> October	Reception Harvest Festival
8 <sup>th</sup> October	Year 1 & Year 2 Harvest Festival
9 <sup>th</sup> October	Prep Harvest Festival
16 <sup>th</sup> October	PTA Halloween Disco
17 <sup>th</sup> October	Founders' Day
20 <sup>th</sup> - 31 <sup>st</sup>	Half Term
October	
October 7 <sup>th</sup> November	PTA Bonfire Night Display
	PTA Bonfire Night Display Parents Evening
7 <sup>th</sup> November	
7 <sup>th</sup> November 10 <sup>th</sup> November	Parents Evening
7 <sup>th</sup> November 10 <sup>th</sup> November 12 <sup>th</sup> November	Parents Evening Parents Evening
7 <sup>th</sup> November 10 <sup>th</sup> November 12 <sup>th</sup> November	Parents Evening Parents Evening EYFS Open Evening New to Reception
7 <sup>th</sup> November 10 <sup>th</sup> November 12 <sup>th</sup> November 18 <sup>th</sup> November	Parents Evening Parents Evening EYFS Open Evening New to Reception 2026
7 <sup>th</sup> November 10 <sup>th</sup> November 12 <sup>th</sup> November 18 <sup>th</sup> November 10 <sup>th</sup> December	Parents Evening Parents Evening EYFS Open Evening New to Reception 2026 Year 4 & Year 5 Christingle
7 <sup>th</sup> November 10 <sup>th</sup> November 12 <sup>th</sup> November 18 <sup>th</sup> November 10 <sup>th</sup> December 11 <sup>th</sup> December	Parents Evening Parents Evening EYFS Open Evening New to Reception 2026 Year 4 & Year 5 Christingle Year 3 & Year 6 Christingle
7 <sup>th</sup> November 10 <sup>th</sup> November 12 <sup>th</sup> November 18 <sup>th</sup> November 10 <sup>th</sup> December 11 <sup>th</sup> December 15 <sup>th</sup> December	Parents Evening Parents Evening EYFS Open Evening New to Reception 2026 Year 4 & Year 5 Christingle Year 3 & Year 6 Christingle Y2 Nativity
7 <sup>th</sup> November 10 <sup>th</sup> November 12 <sup>th</sup> November 18 <sup>th</sup> November  10 <sup>th</sup> December 11 <sup>th</sup> December 15 <sup>th</sup> December 16 <sup>th</sup> December	Parents Evening Parents Evening EYFS Open Evening New to Reception 2026 Year 4 & Year 5 Christingle Year 3 & Year 6 Christingle Y2 Nativity Reception & Y1 Nativity
7 <sup>th</sup> November 10 <sup>th</sup> November 12 <sup>th</sup> November 18 <sup>th</sup> November  10 <sup>th</sup> December 11 <sup>th</sup> December 15 <sup>th</sup> December 16 <sup>th</sup> December	Parents Evening Parents Evening EYFS Open Evening New to Reception 2026 Year 4 & Year 5 Christingle Year 3 & Year 6 Christingle Y2 Nativity Reception & Y1 Nativity

# Notice to ALL Parents/Carers

If you have a child in Prep and Pre Prep. Please collect your Prep child at 3.15pm from the appropriate gate and then go along to collect your child from Pre Prep.

### Music News

#### PREPLINGS CHOIR - Ch 2 - 6

This is our Primary Phase Choir and is open to anyone in Chapters 2 - 6 who want to sing. We sing on Mondays after school in the STH until 4.15pm.

If your child would like to be part of choir (and hasnt been before) please email Miss Clark on eclark@liverpoolcollege.org.uk
Our first session back is Monday 8th EVERYONE IS WELCOME!

#### BPM - Ch 3 - 6

Our college orchestra is open to children who play musical instruments from Chapter 3 - 6. We rehearse in Godwyn House (next to the school shop) on Tuesdays until 5pm. Pick up is from Godwyn House. f your child would like to be part of BPM(and hasnt been before) please email Miss Clark on eclark@liverpoolcollege.org.uk and state the instrument they will be playing. Our first session back is Tuesday 9th

#### SCHOOL PLAY - Ch 3 - 6

More details to follow but if your child would like to be in our school play this year rehearsals will be on Thursdays after school until 5.30pm.... keep your eyes pealed for the sign up!

#### **INSTRUMENTAL LESSONS - Ch 1 - 6**

If you would like your child to have instrumental lessons this year please email Miss Clark on eclark@liverpoolcollege.org.uk to request a New Starter Form. There is a gradual approach to instrumental choices for each year group so please read the booklet carefully before signing up.

There will be a running club at lunch time, for the following Year groups on the following days:

- Monday: Year 3 with Mr Brimage
- Tuesday: Year 4 with Mr Devine
- Thursday: Year 5 with Mrs Bygroves
- Friday: Year 6 with Mr Stamper

All you need to take part is a pair of trainers! Please meet the teacher on the top field at the VERY BEGINNING of lunch break. You will run around the field as many times as you want/can for 10 minutes. If you are interested in being part of the cross country team, we strongly recommend you take part, but it is of course open to everyone and anyone who wants to get some exercise in the middle of the day!

For parents/carers of Liverpool College, the College has a School Podcast that features discussions from current and former members of staff and pupils of Liverpool College.

LC Radio is available to listen to via <a href="https://lcpress.org.uk/podcasts/">https://lcpress.org.uk/podcasts/</a> and/or on Spotify under: LC Radio.

## Podcasts – LC Press

Lewis Harvey gets to chat with George Chalmers, a Teacher in EYFS whilst also having to balance the roles of being the Dean of Chapter 1 and Geography Subject Lead.

lcpress.org.uk

### PTA News

### Reception Get Together is on Friday

19<sup>th</sup> September at 6pm. Siblings are welcome. Tickets are available

now: <a href="https://www.ticketsource.co.uk/liverpgol-college-pta/t-krvgoex">https://www.ticketsource.co.uk/liverpgol-college-pta/t-krvgoex</a>

Halloween Discos for Ch1-Ch6 are all on Thursday

16<sup>th</sup> October! Tickets are on sale from 6pm today.

Ch1 &

Ch2: https://www.ticketsource.co.uk/liverpool-college-pta/t-ganlnvq

Ch3 &

Ch4: <a href="https://www.ticketsource.co.uk/liverpool-college-pta/t-nolyzym">https://www.ticketsource.co.uk/liverpool-college-pta/t-nolyzym</a>

Ch5 &

Ch6: <a href="https://www.ticketsource.co.uk/liverpool-college-pta/t-xmprjrz">https://www.ticketsource.co.uk/liverpool-college-pta/t-xmprjrz</a>

The PTA AGM is on Tuesday 30th September on Microsoft Teams. It is an opportunity to learn about the PTA, our plans, and to vote for this year's committee.

Our Fireworks Bonanza tickets are selling fast! The event, on Friday 7<sup>th</sup> November, is the biggest in our calendar and has food stalls, craft stalls, games, performances, and an epic fireworks finale! These sell out every year, so please do not delay! Tickets are available

at: <a href="https://www.ticketsource.co.uk/liverpo">https://www.ticketsource.co.uk/liverpo</a>
ol-college-pta/t-eaooxva

Kind regards,

Amara Javeed Chairperson









# After School Drama Club



### Resuming Friday 12th September.

Dear Parent/Guardian

Children entering year 3 are being offered a FREE TASTER to our fabulous and very popular FRIDAY after school Drama Club. Where having fun, building confidence and encouraging a love of the Performing Arts is our priority!

Lessons start as soon as school finishes and end at 4.30pm

Classes commence on Friday September 12th.

If you would like to Register your child for the TASTER session then please click on this link and complete the online form. Lessons are based on a 10 week term and fees are currently £125.00.

yula.biz/livcol

PARENTS/Carers collect their children from MV Hall (middle school) just outside the glass doors to the side of the building.

Please contact me on 07956575816 or email sherril@yula.biz, should you require further information.



### Notices to All Parents/Carers

Call for all parents, careers, grandparents and volunteers!

We are looking for volunteers to read one-on-one with children across the primary phase.

If you are interested, contact Miss Brooke using the email address below. Thanks!

hbrooke@liverpoolcollege.org.uk